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The Official Journal of the Tan Son Nhut Association 

A Memorial to the American Experience in Vietnam 

I am this month’s guest editor, but if any of you 

readers would like to volunteer and help 

publish future editions of Revetments, please 

let Andy Csordas or Paul Mortensen know.  As 

you can see, I definitely need help. Our contact 

information is listed below. 

 The organization’s new mailing address is: 

 Tan Son Nhut Association 

c/o Andy Csordas 

810 Cindy Blair Way 

Lexington KY  
Contact Information: 

Andy Csordas: 

acsordasvvet@gmail.com 

Paul Mortensen 

TSNAreunions@gmail.com 

  

  

  
  

Revetments, our newsletter, will now be 

published every three months. 

Please feel free to contribute, stories, pictures or 

information for future publications. 

Thank You 

From this editions guest editor 

I personally would like to thank Larry Fry for all the years of service and the dedication to the Tan Son Nhut 

Association.  I know many other feel  as I do and we offer a sincere “Thank You” to Larry Fry.  See Page 6 for a tribute. 

Larry and Lois Fry, with Andy Csordas 

Summer 

2025 

mailto:acsordasvvet@gmail.com
mailto:TSNAreunions@gmail.com


REVETMENTS Page  2 SUMMER 2025 

Chaplain’s Corner-How God Turns Bad Circumstances to Good 

Andy Csordas-Associate Chaplain 

 Many times we are not happy with our circumstances or with a decision that affects our family, 

our career or our friends.  It has certainly happened to me and I am sure you can think of things like that in 

your past.  I can remember times in my working career that I was extremely disappointed by a lack of a 

promotion.    

 In one case I was interviewing for a newly created Territory position which would have put me 

over approximately 20-25% of the nation in that part of the organization.  Someone else, much better 

connected at corporate, received the promotion.  I knew I could do the job, had more experience in the 

specific job function, etc. but was not as connected.  I then ended up reporting to the other person.  Don’t 

get me wrong, he was a good guy and not difficult to work for, but I did think I was better qualified.  No 

hard feelings, I just continued to do my job to the best of my abilities. About a year or so later, the newly 

created position was eliminated.   The other person being better connected survived and picked up a 

corporate position.  If I had been in that role, not as well connected, I would have been looking for another 

job. I thanked God that I did not get that promotion. 

 Sometimes it is very interesting to look back and say; wow what I wanted would not have been a 

great thing in the long term after all.  A story about bad things happening to someone is in Genesis.  You 

likely remember Joseph, the younger son of Jacob.  Apparently Joseph was a bit spoiled and a little on the 

arrogant side.  His older brothers were not thrilled when Joseph told them about his dream where his 

entire family would bow down to him.  He then got sold into slavery by his brothers, was falsely accused of 

trying to rape his Egyptian master’s wife, thrown into prison for years, etc. 

 But during the entire time he trusted God and kept his integrity intact.  

As the story continues he then interpreted Pharaoh’s dream about the coming 

famine.  He was put in charge of everything in Egypt.  His family was starving in 

Canaan and came to Egypt for grain. Of course there are lots of details I have 

not included, but the thing to remember is the really bad things that happened 

to Joseph enabled him to save his family with God’s help and allowed the Israelites to flourish. 

 When his brothers were buying grain from him and found out who Joseph was and the power he 

held over their lives they were quite terrified. But here is what Joseph said in Genesis 45:5: “And now, do 

not be distressed and do not be angry with yourselves for selling me here, because it was to save lives 

that God sent me ahead of you”.  And in verse 7, “But God sent me ahead of you to preserve for you a 

remnant on earth and to save your lives by a great deliverance”.   

 Of course his brothers were just like us; we try to tell God how to do it and do not trust God for 

things, both big and little.  We have our own plan and sometimes it can lead you further down a path you 

do not want to go.  The brothers apparently did not learn and lied again after their father died telling 

Joseph that Dad said to not take revenge on them for their misdeeds.  Joseph had no intention of taking 

revenge on his brothers because he saw God’s big picture. 

 So the lesson for us is provided in Proverbs 3: 5, “Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean 

not on your own understanding”.   Where are you today, do you trust in your own understanding or do 

you trust in the Lord? 

* Opinions expressed are those of the author, not necessarily those of the Tan Son Nhut Association 
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This what Larry wrote in his last edition 

 Per Larry Fry:  As you might have gathered, there are changes 

with me and with TSNA. 

        At my request, this is my final issue of Revetments; and at the 

same time, there is a new mailing address for TSNA . 

    I have thoroughly enjoyed doing the membership duties, as 

well as Revetments, for the past 17+ years, and through those 2 

jobs, have met and known a lot of great people. 

    So, mainly for health reasons, the time has come to write this 

note, and to also thank the TSNA Board’s acceptance of these 

changes; and especially to Andy Csordas, “Mr. TSNA”, for taking 

on even more responsibility. 

Larry E Fry  

Chaplain Services Specialist 

Tan Son Nhut Air Base 

  

Tribute to Larry Fry 
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TSNA and its officers, directors, employees and agents do not make any guarantees of 

any kind about the content, accuracy, or timeliness of information in the TSNA 

newsletter, Revetments. The use of information from this newsletter is strictly 

voluntary and at the user’s sole risk.  TSNA shall not be liable for any damages of any 

kind related to the information in this newsletter. The opinions expressed in the 

newsletter are those of the authors and do not constitute the opinion or policy of 

TSNA. 

2025 Tan Son Nhut Association 

Scholarship Awards 

The following deserving students have been awarded a 

four year, $2,000/year, scholarship by the Scholarship 

Committee. 

Evangeline Benson of Conway Arkansas will be 

attending the University of Central Arkansas. 

Nicholas Lucas of Danville Kentucky will be attending 

Bellarmine University. 

John Parker of Madison Alabama will be attending 

Auburn University. 

Hailey McQuillen of Lexington Kentucky will be 

attending Case Western Reserve University. 

Reed Willis of Nicholasville Kentucky will be attending 

the University of Kentucky. 

Sydney Keister of Georgetown Kentucky will be 

attending Ohio State University. 

Ruth Inman of Georgetown Kentucky will be attending 

Morehead State University. 

Kathryn Hogue of Nicholasville Kentucky will be 

attending Eastern Kentucky University. 

Andrew Hickey of Georgetown Kentucky will be 

attending Hanover College. 

Alexa Gallagher of Marshall Arkansas will be attending 

the University of Central Arkansas. 

Conner Facey of Lakeland Florida will be attending 

Florida Southern College. 
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We want to do future picture 
collages for Revetments.  If 

you have: 

Pictures or stories of Christmas/Winter at 
Tan Son Nhut,  

Pictures or stories about Saigon scenes, 
including the zoo, street scenes, modes of 
transportation, 

Pictures or stories about past reunions 

Or pictures or stories about your unit. 

PLEASE SEND THOSE TO 
TSNAReuions@gmail.com 


